
As a concerned parent from Oregon, the implications of HB 3063 are quite disturbing. 

According to the CDC, of all the cases of measles last year, 26% of the people infected were vaccinated, 
with an additional 18% in a mysterious "unknown" category. That being said, even if we were to 
vaccinate 100% of the population (or just our children), it seems outbreaks will never be 100% stopped 
despite the CDC using terms like "preventable disease" when referring to any disease there is a vaccine 
for. 

Now, let's get to the dangers of vaccines. Vaccines are known to cause death, encephalitis, and a host of 
other negative side effects. The former two are also possible side effects of measles, however it is 
estimated to occur in 1 of every 1000 cases of measles. Adverse reactions to vaccines are estimated to 
occur 1 in every 100 cases. So vaccination is basically a game of Russian roulette with a child's life and 
health. But proper nutrition will lessen the likelihood of complications from measles. Now your child's 
chances of living a healthy life are even better without the help of vaccines. 

Vaccines also tend to have toxins and heavy metals in them that the body is meant to filter out through 
the liver. Inject these toxins, and the body's natural detoxification process is bypassed, giving the toxins 
a clear path to harm organs.  

I do hope my voice counts as one of many voices against this bill. It is obvious that it was meant to be 
passed under the radar of the people - not the kind of action I would hope to see from our civil servants. 

Calvin Casterline 

 


